
 

 Newsletter 
Term 2 Week 7 - 12 June  2025 

Please note Key Dates are now at the end of the newsletter (before Community Notices). 

Tēnā koutou Families 
Staff attended a very successful Kahui Ako Expo Day last Tuesday. There 
were keynote speakers as well as a variety of workshops held at Amesbury 
and Churton Park schools. We have a strong, collaborative Kahui Ako so it’s 
very likely this collaboration will continue next year and beyond once the 
funding is pulled in line with Government changes.  
Our senior syndicate kaiako have been involved in professional 
development around structured literacy, working on our approach to this 
following the junior school BSLA focus. Our literacy leader Michelle has 
also been participating so we can bring all our knowledge and experiences 
together to create our Ngaio School approach to structured literacy. We 
are being well supported by facilitators from Evaluation Associates.  
We have finally received our confirmed ERO report and feel very proud of 
their findings. Across the sector, there is a lot of stress as the government 
keeps changing the goalposts and throws change after change at us. We 
have navigated this well and continue to provide your tamariki with an 
excellent education. The report confirms the quality of teaching and 
learning opportunities being offered at Ngaio School.  
You can view the report on our website here and it will soon be published 
on the ERO website. We have also included the Guide to ERO school reports 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Raewyn Watson 
Te Tumuaki 

 
MATARIKI CELEBRATION 
Please join us next Wednesday 18 June,  5 - 7pm underneath Te Kapua.   
★​ Rooms 20 - 24 (next to Te Kapua) will be hosting Matariki activities for 

the whole whānau to enjoy.   
★​ Weather permitting Matt Boucher, Deputy Principal from Rāroa 

Intermediate, will set up his telescope on the field for some 
star-gazing.   

★​ Ākonga will perform waiata under Te Kapua at 6pm.   

https://www.ngaio.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/Ngaio-School-2927-School-Report-1.pdf
https://www.ngaio.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/06/Guide-to-ERO-school-reports.pdf


★​ Kelly Sports is setting up an Inflatable Football Arena on the turf. 
★​ Sausages can be pre-ordered here or purchased at the event.   

Packets of chips, small bags of lollies and Milo will also be available to 
purchase.   

★​ Please bring a cup for milo and cash for these food items.   
We’re looking forward to seeing as many of you as possible at this fun 
evening event.  

 

NZSO Trip  
by Tilly R 
 

Bus four rolled up at the Michael Fowler Centre and we all poured into the 
concert hall.  
 

The lights dimmed, it was so exciting! The conductor then walked in and 
stood right in the middle of the orchestra. I think I could be a conductor, it’s 
just waving two sticks around, right?  
 

Chris Lam Sam introduced himself and let the orchestra play Morning 
Mood. Even the name makes me feel calm. I nearly drifted to sleep. I waited 
for the next piece of music but who was he? The Sandman of course! He 
then poured sand onto a tray. He spread his fingers across the tray and 
made patterns and pictures to the music. 
 

Adrenaline rushed through my body as the build up of the tension grew 
louder. I could feel the music vibrating under my feet. I felt scared, but 
excited.  
 

As soon as the music stopped, Chris Lam Sam talked about the next music 
the orchestra was going to play. It was called: The Storm by Beethoven. 
That music made me get one billion goosebumps! 

 
SAMOAN LANGUAGE WEEK CELEBRATIONS 

 
Room 5 parent, Diana A helped with 
Samoan Week Celebrations in Room 5.  
Children dressed up in lavalava and lei.  
They danced and made artworks to 
celebrate Samoan Week.   
Thank you, Diana! 
 

https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login?shop=Ngaio%20School&service=sausage_sizzle


PTA NEWS 
Matariki Event next Wednesday 18 June,  5 - 7pm underneath Te 
Kapua. 
With the news of the Hāngi unable to take place, we have jumped into 
gear to provide a Matariki Sausage Sizzle. You can pre purchase 
sausages for the whanau on MyKindo - link here. This helps us to ensure 
we can cater to the right volume. Given the quick turnaround with this, 
there will also be sausages available for purchase on the night.   
 

Packets of chips, small bags of lollies and milo will also be available to 
purchase.  Please bring a cup for milo and CASH for these food 
items.  
Funds will be going towards the playground refurbishment with planning 
underway. 
If you are able to help with handing out sausages, or selling food 
please email: pta@ngaio.school.nz 
 
SAVE THE DATE - Smurf 
Movie Fundraiser! 
 
We are thrilled to announce 
an upcoming Movie 
Fundraiser to watch the 
Smurfs latest adventures! 
For now, pop this date in 
your calendar and we will be 
planning for an amazing 
family event. Sunday 3rd 
August 2025 - 3pm at the 
Penthouse CInema in 
Brooklyn.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login?shop=Ngaio%20School&service=sausage_sizzle


KEY DATES                                         LINK: School Community Calendar    
Wednesday 18 June Matariki Celebration 5 - 7pm 

Thursday 19 June  Board Meeting in staffroom 7pm 

Friday 20 June Matariki Holiday  School closed 

Monday 23 June Year 6 Day at Rāroa - Chantal and Sam  

Tuesday, 24 June⋅ ●​ Northern Zone hockey (PP Thu 26) 
●​ Regional cross country 

10am – 2pm 
9am – 3pm 

Wednesday 25 June Staff Appreciation Morning Tea 11am 

Friday 27 June  End of Term 2 3pm 

Monday 14 July Start of Term 3 9am 

Thursday 24 July PTA Meeting in staffroom 7.30pm 

Friday 25th July Mid-year reports home   

Wednesday 30th + 
Thursday 31st July 

3-Way Conferences  
(bookings available soon) 

From 3.15pm 
(end times TBC) 

Sunday 3rd August PTA Movie Fundraiser Penthouse 3pm 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

Scholastic Book Club orders close tomorrow so get your orders in tonight on the LOOP 
app. 

 

https://www.ngaio.school.nz/news-events/event-calendar/


Here is the Holiday Programme at The Y for the June/July School Holidays 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 


